
The Monthly Newsletter 
of St Paul's United 
Methodist Church 

November  2018  Volume 25, Issue 11  

Mission Statement 

The mission of St. Paul's United 
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 How to Reach Us 

2111 Carlton Avenue 

Colorado Springs, CO  80909  

(719) 634-7046 

www.stpaulsumc-coloradosprings.org 

E-mail: stpaulscs@comcast.net 

Like us on Facebook: St. Paulôs United 
Methodist Church- Colorado Springs, CO 

Charge Conference 
December 2

nd at St. 
Paulôs UMC. 
Refreshments and 
fellowship will 
begin at 1:45pm. 
The worship and 
business meeting 
will begin at 
2:00pm. 

November  
4th 
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Pastorõs Ponderings 
 
Back in the early 1960õs Budapest was situated behind the Iron Curtain in 
Communist-controlled Hungary. It was a dark, dreary, sad, quiet place. 
There were few smiles and even less laughter. There was one rare 
exception, though. Ivan Martos seemed to belie his surroundings. He was 
perpetually friendly, happy, positive and enthusiastic about life. He was also 
a man of deep faith, in a country largely devoid of faith. 
 
One day, as he was travelling by train across the east/west border to 
Vienna for a business meeting, uniformed guards boarded the train at the 
next-to-last stop on the Hungarian side, near the Austrian border. The 

guards went to each passenger, checking identification and documentation before crossing the 
border. The guards stopped at Ivan. After confirming that his papers were all in order, one of 
the guards asked Ivan to open his briefcase. When he did, the guard discovered Ivanõs 
personal Bible. Angrily, the guard held up the Bible and yelled, òWhat is a man in your position 
doing with a Bible?ó Then, he threw the Bible out of the open window of the moving train. Ivan 
was devastated.  
 
Two years later a package was delivered to Ivanõs home from an unfamiliar address. When he 
opened the box, he discovered it was his Bible! Delighted and confused, Ivan opened the letter 
that was in the box. There he found an apology, and a glimpse of Love at work.  
 
The letter said, òSome of our children were playing one day along the railroad tracks. They 
found your Bible. Not knowing what it was, one of them took it to his grandmother, who 
immediately recognized it as a Bible. Word spread quickly through the little village on the 
border. Some of our older people had possessed Bibles before they were banned and 
remembered the significance and power of the Word of God. We decided to conceal the 
discovery while those who so desired could make handwritten copies. That joyful task lasted 
two years. Please forgive our keeping your Bible so long. But you might like to know that we are 
now a secret band of about 30 who have baptized each other and seek to follow Jesus in our 
daily lives.ó 
 
So shall my word be that goes out from my mouth; it shall not return to me empty, but it shall 
accomplish that which I purpose, and succeed in the thing for which I sent it. (Isaiah 55:11) 
 
Weeping may last through the night, but joy comes with the morning.  (Psalm 30:5) 
 
Here in November, we pause to give thanks for the resolute way that God works through all 
the experiences of our lives. And we look forward with hopeful anticipation for the Season of 
Love, when we are called to remember that we are to, with thanksgiving, testify to that Love 
with every breath we take. 
 
Peace. Always. 

 



Annual Hanging of the Greens 
 
November 24th beginning at 
9:00am. Come help dress the 
church up for the Christmas Season. 

When Two or More Gatheré 
Generally, we recall that promise of 
Jesusõ presence from the Gospel of 
Matthew when we gather for worship. On 
October 6th, a small but mighty group of 
St. Paulõs faithful gathered at First 
Presbyterian Church to lend their servant 
hearts and hands in mission. On that day, 
thousands joined together for the ecumenical City Serve day to help beautify, rebuild and 
serve the marginalized of Colorado Springs. Jesus certainly was present. 

Off to Bremen Town 
On October 14th, members of St. 
Paulõs finance committee tapped 
into their inner extroverts, donned 
their dramatic flare, and kicked off 
the 2018 Stewardship Campaign 
with a lively retelling of The 
Bremen Town Musicians. 
Unconventional? Yes! Memorable? 
Absolutely! And a new way of 
thinking about our foundation for 
giving. Thank you, finance folks! 

Happy  

Thanksgiving 
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A Message from 
Pastor Donnie  

Within the last week I have had several conversations where the topic of imperfection came 
up. Imperfection is a reality for anything created by humans. From things mechanical to 
computer software there is imperfection. It seems every week we read about recalls for cars 
and many household goods and òpatchesó for computer programs that are vulnerable or not 
working properly. Letõs face it, humans are incapable of making anything perfect. Maybe this is 
so because we are imperfect ourselves. How can imperfect create perfection?  

For some, this is a difficult concept to grasp. We all like to think of ourselves as good. Some 
really do think they are perfect. We all have met at least one such person. I think of myself as 
a good man. And my standing as a good man, to me, is proportionate to the number of my sins 
that I have forgotten! Iõm sure all of us realize that we are not perfect. Itõs an important fact 
to accept. But it seems to me that people deal with that reality differently.  

Though my list is not exhaustive, here are three ways I have observed people deal with their 
lack of perfection. Some put their imperfections on a sliding scale. This allows them to see 
that, though there are individuals who appear to be more perfect, there are also those who are 
less perfect. Itõs a very creative way to reconcile with oneõs deficiencies. Itõs comforting for 
some to believe that there are people who are more flawed than they are. 

Then there are those who diminish their self-worth by putting themselves below everyone else. 
They see all their flaws and donõt see the flaws in others. I was once told to never compare 
myself with another person. That is wise advice because we know EVERYTHING about 
ourselves while we actually know very little about other people. Since most of us donõt want to 
share all our past sins and mistakes, and I donõt blame them, when we compare ourselves to 
others we will always end up at the bottom of the heap. 

Finally, I believe that some people try to totally block out all conscious thought of their less 
than perfect nature by attacking the flaws in others. This is this is as destructive to others as 
my last example is to oneself. We see it all the time in religion and politics. There is all good 
and all bad. 

All three of these ways in which we try to cope with falling short of what we want to be and 
what we wish we are, are destructive or deceptive in some way. Thank God for loving us. Thank 
God for Jesus. God has loved all of creation since its beginning. One might say that since we 
are imperfect that God canõt create perfection, but that isnõt true. I believe that with Godõs 
definition of perfection we are all perfect. Not perfect with respect to never doing wrong but 
with respect to who we can become. This is evident when we see Godõs love through Jesus. If 
Jesus could eat with and care for some of the òoutcast and marginalizedó people the way He 
did, then Jesus can care for us. If Jesus could forgive the people who killed Him, then He can 
forgive us. Jesus looked into the eyes of unworthy people throughout His ministry and saw the 
beautiful and perfect souls that God created. As we follow in the footsteps of Jesus, may we 
strive to become the perfect children of God that God created. 

God saved you by his grace when you believed. And you canõt take credit for this; it is a gift 
from God. Salvation is not a reward for the good things we have done, so none of us can boast 
about it. For we are Godõs masterpiece. He created us anew in Christ Jesus, so that we can do 
the good things he planned for us long ago.      Ephesians 2: 8-10 
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November was the ninth month of the ancient Roman calendar. November retained its name 
(from the Latin novem meaning "nine") when January and February were added to the calendar. 
We think of November as being the month that we get to celebrate Thanksgiving. 
  
Thanksgiving, which occurs on the fourth Thursday in November, is based on the colonial 
Pilgrims' 1621 harvest meal. The holiday continues to be a day for Americans to gather for a 
day of feasting, football and family. Hopefully, it will remain a beautiful time to be thankful. 
 
Our music this month will be beautiful as well. The choir will be singing another communion 
anthem for November 4th as well as singing a special anthem for Veteranõs Day on November 
11th, and two other special songs for the rest of the month. 
 
The Jubilee Bells will be playing a wonderful piece on November 18th and Exalt! is singing for 
our November 25th Sunday. 
 
In this month of òthanksgivingó, let us remember what Psalm 28:7 says: 
 

òThe Lord is my strength and my shield; in him my heart trusts, and I am helped; 
my heart exults, and with my song I give thanks to him.ó 

 
Until next month, 
Gayle 

SPUMY,  
A huge thank you to everyone that helped with Halloween Fun Night! No matter what your part 
in the event you helped make it another success for our church, and our community! Thank you 
for everything that you do for the St. Paulõs family!  
This month the youth will continue to settle back in to our brand new space in Wesley House. 
Youth will meet every Sunday from 11-12pm. Also starting this month the youth will be selling 
bumper stickers. All proceeds go back to our youth group, and this is a fun way to represent 
our church where ever you go.  
November Calendar:  
November 4th ð Sunday School 11-12pm  
November 11th ð VETERANS DAY & Sunday School 11-12pm 
November 16th ð Skate in the Park 6-8pm 
November 18th ð Sunday School 11-12pm  
November 22nd ð THANKSGIVING  
November 25th ð Youth Sunday in the Nursery 9:30-10:30am & Sunday School 11-12pm  
 
Thank you all for the amazing support you give our youth. If you have any questions or concerns 
please contact Seth Hastings at spumy1@gmail.com or sethamus69@gmail.com. Have a blessed 
month of November!  

Seth  

Nˏwʟ ˋʦ Seˁʑ Hasˢ˔ngʟ 

 
Grace Notes 

by Gayle Grace  

mailto:spumy1@gmail.com
mailto:sethamus69@gmail.com
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November Birthdays! 

1
st
 

Elaine Biever 
5
th

 
Bob Coutts 
Jacob Wright 

7
th

 
Geneva Brothers 

10
th

 
Clara Richter  

14
th

 
LaRita Archibald 

15
th

 
Dianna Kite 
Jacob Taylor 

16
th 

Ken Andrew 
18
th

 
Brian Wood 
20
th

 
Kayla Bruce 
24
th

 
Jim Cummins 

27
th

 
Lauren Patterson 

28
th

 
Susan Hickman 

30
th

 
Nancy Gehrung 

Sally Jo & Buzz Maisano 
November 9, 1985 

 33 Years 
 

Donald & Iris Lucke 
November 23, 1956 

62 Years 
 

Eldon & LaRita Archibald  
November 25, 1950 

68 Years 
 

Chris & Mark Rankin 
November 28, 1998 

20 Years 
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November Mission Focus is ESM 
 
 Ecumenical Social Ministries was founded by downtown churches to help provide 
for the needs of the poor in Colorado Springs. Today, ESM is considered an outreach 
extension for the community and responds to emergency social service needs of low-
income, homeless and unemployed individuals and families in Colorado Springs through a 
variety of services. 

 ESM serves over 74,000 people each year in the Pikes Peak Region. Most services 
are provided by volunteers. Among services provided in 2017: the food pantry assisted 
39,471 peopleña 17% increase over 2016; 9,940 hot showers were provided, 4,048 
loads of laundry were washed for free; 2,349 clients received rides to jobs, doctorõs 
appointments or home; 1,033 people were helped with prescriptions, co-pays, dental and 
eyeglass emergencies, clothing was distributed including baby items, etc. Each year, 
ESM provides Thanksgiving food baskets to 350-500 families. St. Paulõs has been 
providing baskets for years as our Monthly Mission for November. Please see the 
Missions Table for what food items are needed. In order for food to be distributed by 
Thanksgiving, it needs to be at the church by Sunday, November 18th at the latest. 
Financial donations are also welcomedñjust note: November Mission for ESM on your 
check. 

 Thank you for being part of this mission of feeding the hungry in Jesusõ name. 

Winter Coat Drive 
As I write this today it is coat weather. Leaves are turning color and beginning to fall. As you begin to 
assemble your winter wardrobe, please bring any no-longer-needed clean and gently used coats to 
church. We are collecting for all ages. Coats will mainly be distributed to Springs Rescue Mission. 
This will be an ongoing collection throughout the winter. 

FALL CLEAN UP DAY 

 
Itõs that time of the year to òfly off your handleó again ð preferably at the end of a 
broom, rake, trimmers, etc. Please join us for our annual fall clean up at the church on 
Saturday, Nov 3, beginning at 9 AM. Your rewards are doughnuts, beverages, and the 
satisfaction that you have done a very worthwhile deed! 


